Year 2

AutumnTerm - 1
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Useful Information
Dear Parents,
It was good to see so many of you at our recent meetings. As many of you are keen to know what your children will be learning we have attached an outline of the areas we will cover this term. Please note that we are using a topic based approach to teaching and learning. 

Topic 
It has been lovely to see the children settle so well to the routines in Year Two. We are using this first half of the term to assist with their transition. Our topic for this first half term is ‘Gobblefunk!’ based on the inspirational author, Roald Dahl. The children will be hearing a range of stories which will incorporate the subjects of English, History and R.E. During R.E they will also be thinking about special places.  
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Home/School Diary 
We would like you to continue to complete the Home/School Diary on a daily basis.  Please ensure you initial the book when you have heard your child read to enable us to change completed books on Tuesdays and Fridays. Children will not be allowed to change their reading books if their diary is not signed.  Please also check that your child fills in the “smiley faces” as this gives us a strong indication of how they feel about their time in school and we can discuss any issues/concerns they might have. Teachers will collect the diaries in each week to sign them.  If you have written any notes for us in the communication box please ensure your child shows such notes to the class teacher/teaching assistant on entry. 
Homework

As written in the school newsletter your child may only bring home one reading book at a time. This will enable you to spend time on spellings and the reading and spelling of the key words. Please try and hear your child read for at least 10 minutes every day, discussing their books with them and also asking appropriate questions about the text. 
[image: image3.wmf]This term we will continue to issue homework on a fortnightly basis. This allows the children to work on and extend the homework as appropriate to their needs e.g. little and often over the fortnight or one or two longer sessions. We would expect at least two pages of homework to be completed each fortnight. We encourage the children to use a range of approaches that might include research on the computer, photographs, diagrams and illustrations. The homework books are given out on a Friday and we expect the homework to be completed by the second Tuesday. Please ensure your child writes in pencil and they present their work carefully. Please also make sure the spelling of keywords is correct. If for any reason your child is unable to complete the homework set please do come and talk to the teacher or teaching assistant. 

Daily Number Challenge

[image: image4.wmf]The daily ‘number challenge’ will continue in Year 2. We are expecting the children to use and develop their mental maths skills, learning how to add and subtract pairs of numbers without the aid of resources. The number challenge is proving to be worthwhile as it enables children to develop their numeracy skills and supports their learning within the classroom.
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 Spellings
Spellings will be sent home weekly and tested each Friday. The spellings will follow a pattern of sounds which are linked to our daily, taught phonic sessions. We advise a ‘little and often’ approach throughout the week to support their learning. We are expecting these words to spelt correctly in any writing.  
[image: image6.jpg]


PE
PE lessons currently take place on Mondays/Tuesdays and Wednesdays but also take place at other times during the week. Please ensure that your child has an appropriate P.E. kit for sessions inside and outside. Also, please check regularly that their plimsolls or trainers fit appropriately. Boys and girls with long hair should have it tied back on P.E. days and earrings should be removed at home or they should have their own tape to cover earrings themselves before the P.E. lesson.
We also encourage long hair to be tied back during the school day as this helps to prevent the spread of headlice that occasionally appear in school. 

To help with the daily running of school life please ensure that all your child’s clothing is named clearly. 

Your child may choose to bring a bottle of water into class. Please ensure that it is clearly labelled and only contains water.

Please note that holidays will not be authorised during term time and especially during the month of May as this is a very important assessment time in school for Year 2 children. 

Thank you for your continued support and co-operation. 

Yours sincerely 
Year 2 team
